The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on October 14, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Crick, Kaiser, Lemere, Baird, Sanderson and City Attorney Cook and guests. 
Motion by Crick, support by Lemere to approve the minutes of September 9, 2013.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $22,237.50. Motion carried 6-0.    

Mayor Dobis advised council on the Planning Commission Public Hearing and is recommending to city council the approval and adoption of the Zoning Ordinance Document forwarded by the Planning Commission. Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to approve and adopt the Zoning Ordinance Document forwarded by the Planning Commission. Aye: 6. Nay: 0.
Mayor Dobis reviewed the HHC dredging process at Harrisville Harbor with city council. The process of depositing dredged materials to a dewatering site and the removal of said materials to designated sites was discussed. The state of Michigan has agreed to utilize their equipment to move the dewatered material and pay for the process at no cost to the city. Motion by Lemere,                                    support by Baird to utilize the city Airport property and the forty acres owned by the city on Walker Rd. for storage of  dredged materials. Motion carried: 6-0.
 Alderman Baird, as a member of the Harbor Commission, discussed the issue of the Harrisville Harbor Loan payments to the city. At a recent Harbor Commission meeting Baird reported on Harbor finances and advised council of a decision by the Harbor commission to use money which the commission had earmarked for payments to the city, to be used, instead, for advertisement in several boating magazines to highlight Harrisville Harbor to potential visitors to the Harbor for the 2014 boating season. The Harbor Commission is asking the city to defer the $500.00 monthly payment of the Harbor loan until July, 2014. Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia to defer loan payments of $500.00 monthly, to the city until July, 2014, retroactive from June, 2013. Motion carried: 6-0.
City council was asked to approve a request, by Clerk Pierce, of $550.00 for the city to purchase a new Christmas Light ornament for Main St. Motion by Crick, support by Tartaglia to approve                    $550.00 for the purchase of a new Christmas Light ornament for Main St.  Motion carried: 6-0.

Mayor Dobis decrees and declares that the official hours for Halloween Trick or Treating, in the city, on Thursday, October 31, 2013, will be 5:30 PM – 7:30 PM.

Mayor Dobis addressed the environmental issue of Asian Carp, an invasive species, and its impact on the Great Lakes Basin and the St. Lawrence Seaway. A resolution requested by the organization, Freshwater Future, to have the city of Harrisville join with communities in the region, to urge Members of Congress to identify a preferred solution to the invasive carp issue and move forward to implement that solution with the greatest sense of urgency. Motion by Crick, support by Tartaglia to adopt the resolution to strongly urge all parties involved to identify a preferred solution to the invasive carp issue and move forward to implement that solution with the greatest sense of urgency. Aye;6, Nay: 0.
REPORTS

Mayor Dobis has requested the city Finance Committee to do a budget review in November.
Clerk Pierce, on behalf of the Harrisville City/Twp. Department, reports that the Fire Department Open House to kick off Fire Safety Week, was well attended and everyone had an enjoyable and instructive experience. 
Planning Commissioner Baird thanked all the participants who were involved, over several years, with their time and effort in seeing the new zoning ordinances become a reality.
Airport Commissioner Boucher reports that the airport is now winterized.
Tree Board Member Crick reports that the trees on US23 near St. Annes Church, are slated to be trimmed as soon as it is determined whose property they are on.
Comment Cards: None.
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Crick addressed the drinking fountain at the city tennis courts as being non-functioning. Can be removed by city maintenance workers. Crick also addressed continuing interest among city residents to continue to pursue Invasive Species issue in conjunction with Huron Pines Conservation.
Motion to adjourn by Lemere.                                               
Adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is Monday, November 11, 2013 at 7:00 PM.
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